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MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Utah Public Service Commission 
 
From:  Utah Division of Public Utilities 
   Phil Powlick, Director 
   Artie Powell, Energy Section Manager 
   Abdinasir Abdulle, Technical Consultant 
 
Date:  March 2, 2010 
 
Re:  Docket No. 09-035-23 – Phase II Direct Testimony of Abdinasir Abdulle –  
  CORRECTION 
 
 
The Division is hereby submitting replacements pages and exhibits for the Phase II direct 
testimony of Dr. Abdinasir Abdulle.  The Division has learned that, in calculating the bill 
impacts of the Division proposed and alternative rate designs, it used the wrong number for the 
residential DSM cost adjustment, 2.16%.  The correct number that should be used is 4.82%. 
 
The Division recalculated the bill impact of its proposed and alternative residential rate designs.  
The results of these calculations are slightly different than what was shown in DPU Exhibits 15.6 
and 15.8 Phase II.  Attached are two Exhibits containing the results of the correct calculations. 
 
Furthermore, Dr. Abdulle’s discussion of these bill impacts in his testimony, DPU Exhibit 15.0 
(page 15, lines 292 and 293 and page 17, lines 324, 326, and 327) will have to change to reflect 
these changes.  Replacement pages for pages 15 and 17 of Dr. Abdulle’s testimony are also 
attached. 
 
The Division would like to point out that these changes are small in magnitude and would not 
change any of the Division’s conclusions or recommendations. 
 
 
 
CC: All participants of Docket No. 09-035-23 


